Babergh District Council & Mid Suffolk District Council

LP27 — Flood risk and vulnerability

15.63 The National Planning Policy Framework sets out what the planning and flood risk
requirements are for local authorities in producing Local Plans and for decision taking
on planning applications. Incidents of flooding are expected to increase due to the
effects of climate change. The sources of flooding can vary and include rivers and
streams, the sea, surface water, groundwater and drainage systems. The Strategic
Flood Risk Assessment is a key evidence document to identify and manage flood risk
from all sources across the Plan area.

15.64 Whilst neither of the Districts have major flood risk areas there is a small section of
estuary which is threatened by coastal erosion on the Shotley Peninsula and there are
areas across both Districts which suffer from localised flooding. Localised flooding is
mainly a result of surface water flooding which has potential to be addressed through
measures to improve drainage channels.

15.65 The general approach to flood risk is to seek to direct development away from the
areas at highest risk or where this is unavoidable, that development is made safe for
its lifetime without increasing flood risk elsewhere. Applicants are required to have
regard to the relevant Strategic Flood Risk Assessment when proposing development.
Where necessary, a site specific flood risk assessment should be carried out. The
sequential test set out in national planning policy should be followed.

15.66 Early consideration should be given to the potential to use SuDS to identify
when/where the use of such technologies is feasible and to also identify which type of
SuDS is most appropriate to local site conditions. The Lead Local Flood Authority is
SCC. Further information on local SuDS guidance can be found in the Suffolk Flood
Risk Management Strateqy.

COASTAL CHANGE

15.67 The Essex and South Suffolk Shoreline Management Plan 2 (2010) identifies an area
in Babergh within which development should be restricted due to pressure from coastal
erosion. This relates to the eastern section of Babergh known as the Shotley
Peninsula, along the estuary.
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